GOVERNMENT
OF
THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + 4+
BOARD OF ZONING ADJUSTMENT
+ + + + 4+
SPECIAL PUBLIC MEETING
+ + + + 4+
TUESDAY
OCTOBER 23, 2007
+ + + + 4+
The Special Public Meeting
convened in Room 220 South, 441 4 ™ Street,
N.W., Washington, D.C., 20001, pursuant to
notice at 9:30 a.m., Ruthanne G. Miller,
Chairperson, presiding.
BOARD OF ZONING ADJUSTMENT MEMBERS PRESENT:
RUTHANNE G. MILLER Chairperson
MARC D. LOUD Board Member
SHANE DETTMAN Board Member (NCPC)
ZONING COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:
GREGORY N. JEFFRIES Vice Chairman
CURTIS L. ETHERLY, JR. Commissioner

MICHAEL G. TURNBULL Commissioner (AOC)

OFFICE OF ZONING STAFF PRESENT:

CLIFFORD MOY Secretary
BEVERLY BAILEY Sr. Zoning Specialist
JOHN NYARKU Zoning Specialist

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




D.C. OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT:

LORI MONROE, ESOQ.
JANICE SKIPPER, ESQ.

The transcript constitutes the
minutes from the Special Public Meeting held
on October 23, 2007.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




TABLE OF CONTENTS

AGENDA ITEM PAGE

CALL TO ORDER - Ruthanne Miller.......... 3

PRELIMINARY MATTERS - . ..... N/A

1. MOTION FOR RECONSIDERATION OF

APPLICATION NOI. 17537-A OF

VICTOR TABBS . & i it ittt e e et e e e e et ettt ee e e 5

2. APPEAL NO. 17667 OF MINSHALL

STEWART PROPERTIES, LLC... ... eeenono.. 19

3. APPEAL NO. 17615 OF WILLIAM

J. HARNET T . & ittt i e e e e e e e e e e e ettt et e e een 75
Y@ oA = T 96

4. MOTION FOR STAY TO APPEAL

NO. 17532 OF APPLETREE INSTITUTE

FOR EDUCATION INNOVATION, INC........... 98
Y oA = T 106

5. EMERGENCY MOTION TO STAY

BzZA APPEAL ORDER NO. 17504 ............. 107
Vote. ... e e e e e 111

ADJOURNMENT . . . ittt e e e e e e e e e e e e e et e eee e 112

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701

(202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

PROCEEDTINGS

(10:41 p.m.)

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: This meeting
will please come to order.

Good morning, ladies and
gentlemen. This is the October 23rd morning
public meeting of the Board of Zoning
Adjustment of the District of Columbia.

My name 1s Ruthanne Miller. I'm the
Chair of the BZA.

Joining me today to my right is
Vice Chair -- no -- I guess he's now
Commissioner Curtis Etherly, to my right, and
also Commissioner Greg Jeffries wit the Zoning
Commission, and to my left is Shane Dettman
with NCPC, and Cliff Moy, Office of Zoning,
and Janice Skipper with Office of Attorney
General and Beverly Bailey with Office of
Zzoning. I'm sorry, I'm trying to rush through
here a little bit. I'm sorry to have kept
everyone waliting today.

Copies of today's meeting agenda
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are available to you and are located to my
left in the wall bin near the door.

We do not take any public
testimony at our meetings unless the board
asks someone to come forward. Please be
advised that this proceeding is being recorded
by a court reporter and also being Webcast
live.

Accordingly, we must ask you to
refrain from any disruptive noises or actions
in the hearing room. Please turn off all
beepers and cell phones.

Does the staff have any
preliminary matters?

MR. MOY: If we do, we ought to
take that on a case by case basis, Madam
Chair.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Thank you.
Then let's proceed with the agenda.

MR. MOY: Good morning, Madam
Chair, members of the board. The first case

for decision is a Motion for Reconsideration
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of Application No. 17537-A of Victor Tabbs,
pursuant to Section 3126 of the Zoning
Regulations. The original application was
pursuant to 11 DCMR 3104.1 for a special
exception under section 223, not meeting the
lot occupancy requirements, section 403, to
construct a four-story rear addition to a
flat, two-family dwelling at premises 740 13th
Street, S.E., and that's in Square 1045, Lot
97.

If the board will recall, on
August 8th, 2007, the office received a Motion
for Reconsideration of the board's decision
and a request for a stay from ANC 6B, which is
identified as Exhibit 50.

The board scheduled their decision
for September 4th, 2007. On that date, the
board acted on the Motion for Reconsideration
and the request for a stay.

Basically, the board wvoted to
grant the Motion for Reconsideration, denied

the request for a stay, and three, amended the
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application because the variance relief on the
limitation on the number of stories was not
required under section 400.1.

In granting the reconsideration,
the board scheduled a limited public hearing
on October 2, 2007, to address the narrow
issue of impacts on light and air. At the
conclusion of the limited hearing on October
2nd, the board closed the record and scheduled
its decision at a special public meeting on
October 23rd.

The board allowed the property
owner, Victor Tabbs, to submit revised
photographs which were filed on October 2,
2007, and that 1s identified in the case
folder as Exhibit 56.

The staff will conclude by saying
that the board is to act on the merits of the
testimony and to determine the Dboard's
decision of the January 23rd, 2007, as
reflected in its order issues on July 27,

2007.
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CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Thank you,
Mr. Moy. I just also want to make a few
background comments, and to the extent they're
not redundant.

The board did limit the
reconsideration in this case to the question
of whether applicant's project would cause
adverse 1impacts to neighboring properties'
light and air based on shadow studies
submitted by the ANC.

We asked the ANC why they didn't
submit this evidence earlier and they
responded that it was costly to do and they
thought that the Office of Planning was going
to do it.

When we looked at the filing, we
determined that it raised enough concerns to
have a hearing on the issue and allow the
applicant the opportunity to respond.

The standard for review in this
case 1s under 223, "the addition shall not

have a substantially adverse effect on the use
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or enjoyment of any abiding or adjacent
dwelling of property, in particular, the light
and air available to neighboring properties
should not be unduly affected.

So we had this hearing and we
heard testimony and reviewed a shadow study
that was submitted by the ANC, and we also
looked at photographs that were submitted by
both the ANC and the applicant, and now we're
at the point to decide whether or not
applicant met the burden of their not being
adverse impacts on neighboring properties, and
I think different board members can speak to
it, but where I'm at, and I think others may
be also, is that the evidence just raised more
question and doubt about the impact on
neighboring property and I'm not sure whether,
just looking at the shadow studies and these
photographs, is enough for me now to be clear
in my decision making on this question.

Others can also address this.

Office of Planning did not participate in the
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Motion for Reconsideration hearing. For some
reason they didn't come to the hearing and
they didn't file anything in this case, and I
think it would be useful to have their input
in this as well. They took a position
obviously, on the application before, and we
give great weight to the Office of Planning,
and now we find ourselves with a question
where we could use their expertise, and their
neutral evaluation and we don't have it.

So I would propose that we do open
the record for the Office of Planning to
"weigh 1in" on the evidence that has been
submitted since the decision and to provide
their evaluation of whether or not there are
undue adverse impacts on neighboring
properties.

Others?

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: Madam
Chair, I'd like to agree with your comments in
this case. This is an incredibly difficult

case, obviously for the party involved in
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terms of the applicant, and of course also
from concerns as represented by the ANC.

I agree with you, wholeheartedly,
that with respect to the evidence that we have
in front of us, at the end of the day you
have, I believe, a shadow study that was
helpful in terms of illustrating the impacts.

Clearly, it's arguable as to how
you characterize those impacts but I believe
the shadow study was helpful in that regard.

I think also as evidenced by the
photograph submittals from the applicant,
clearly, there are other perspectives in terms
of how one is to read and view the impacts.

I don't think there's an easy
answer to this. Very rarely is there an easy
answer to any of the cases that come before
us. But this is a particularly tough one.

I believe, and I don't want to
misspeak with regard to representing the
applicant's presentation at our rehearing, but

I believe the applicant did speak to the
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difficulties with regard to responding with a
shadow study of his own to perhaps rebut some
of the presentation on the part of the ANC.

So I think the OP report will be
very helpful in terms of one final time,
hopefully, illustrating perhaps an additional
perspective on how we are to look at the
shadow study.

I think at the end of the day, it
will still, nevertheless, come down to
weighing the impacts as they relate to the
impact of 1light perhaps versus the winter,
between the winter and the summer seasons.

I think there was some credible
evidence that spoke to differing impacts but
impacts that should be considered by this
board.

So with that being said, Madam
Chair, I think it's an appropriate
overabundance of caution, but one which I'm
supportive of here, because I think at the end

of the day there may not be a right solution
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to this. It simply is going to be a matter of
applying the test and trying to assess what is
oftentimes a very difficult term to work
through and that is the issue of undue impact,
undue impact in terms of use and enjoyment for
the neighboring properties.

So I'm supportive of this
additional step and I'm hopeful that, no pun
intended, it will add some additional light to
this case as we move towards decision.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Thank you.

Others?

MEMBER DETTMAN: I would agree
with both your ideas, in terms of referring it
to DCOP for comment, as well as all of Mr.
Etherly's comments regarding the usefulness of
the shadow study and the photograph evidence.

And I just wanted to add that in
reviewing the shadow study and the evidence
that was submitted for purposes of the

rehearing, with my limited experience with the
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shadow study, I found it useful but I also
know that there are assumptions that sort of
go along with the shadow study, and one of
them is that the shadow study was conducted in
the middle of the winter, and the way I read
223 in terms of adverse impact with respect to
light and air, it's sort of I need to get a
better picture of what is the impact over the
course of an entire year.

I read it as an entire year and
not at any specific time in the year.

So again, I would agree with Mr.
Etherly and yourself, in terms of getting the
input from DCOP.

COMMISSIONER JEFFRIES: Madam
Chair, I actually would agree with the
comments of Board Member Dettman. I think
that it is somewhat -- I don't want to get
into this business of sort of looking at one
point in time, meaning a particular season,
and making a determination about the 1light

usage, you know, the impacts on light during
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that period of time. 1I'd like to really find
out if there's any way that we can really take
the year, in totality, and really make some
determination about, you know, the impact of
light and air that this building has on
adjacent buildings.

And I know that we probably will
not be able to get any technical information,
but at this point I'm somewhat comfortable to
rely on just what's a general understanding
about how the sun works throughout the course
of a year and make that determination as to
how it impacts on the neighbors.

So I think there is, in terms of
getting OP's review of this, I think that's a
very good thing to do.

I'm not certain how much more
information we're going to get from them but
I think that we should at least take a look
and make certain that, before we make any
decisions, that we have as much evidence in

our possession before making a decision.
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So I'm willing to go forward with
your recommendation.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Thank you.
I think part of my concern also was that
because we only have part of the year, we're
to be extrapolating from that, from just part
of the year, and it certainly would be helpful
to have Office of Planning's assistance on how
they would interpret that, or how they view at
least the most recent evidence, so that we can
make the best decision.

I think at the hearing we talked
about, oh, asking for other shadow studies,
perhaps, and we heard that that was kind of a
costly venture. So we weren't going to be
requiring that from anyone.

But we have evidence in the record
and it can't hurt to have the Office of
Planning take a look at it and get their point
in.

COMMISSIONER JEFFRIES: So Madam

Chair, so the Office of Planning is going to
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-- what exactly are they going to look at?

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Well, I would
suggest that they look at the shadow study,
all the evidence that was submitted at the
hearing time, I mean since our decision --

COMMISSIONER JEFFRIES: Part of
the reconsideration.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: -- and I
would hope they would look at the hearing, I'm
sorry they didn't attend the hearing, but they
could certainly listen to the evidence or read
the transcript. I wouldn't want to limit them
but I want them to "weigh in" again on this
application, just on that question, though, of
adverse impact on light and air.

Before we had their input in the
case but 1t really wasn't based on much
evidence, that they didn't really point to
evidence. I think it was based on observation
or whatever, and so this would just be a
little more substantive also.

COMMISSIONER JEFFRIES: So their
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review is going to be somewhat narrow as it
relates to what has been presented, you know,
during the hearing for reconsideration, all
the evidence that was submitted.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Right, and
does it change their view or support that they
expressed earlier.

COMMISSIONER JEFFRIES: Okay.
Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And I think
we would also give the ANC an opportunity to
respond to that briefly, in writing.

COMMISSIONER JEFFRIES: But this
is the end of the road.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes. There
always has to be an end of the road.

COMMISSIONER JEFFRIES: This is
the end of the road so -- yes -- cause, you
know, Mr. Tabbs, I like your name but I'm just
sort of tired of seeing it. It's time that,
you know, we quickly, you know, once we get

this information, we can make a decision and

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

19

move forward.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. I
would suggest that we give Office of Planning
until November 6th to submit a supplemental
report and allow the parties until November
13th to respond, and that we set this for
decision making November 20th, and I would ask
that Office of Planning would need to serve
the ANC by the 13th. I mean, they would need
to have that in hand, you know, some way, so
they have a week to respond.

Okay. Any other comments?

[No response]

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. I
don't think we need a motion for that. I
think that's the consensus of the board.
We're going to continue our decision making
until the 20th of November and allow the
Office of Planning and the ANC to file
accordingly. Okay. Thank you.

MR. MOY: Very good.

The next action of the board is to
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Appeal No. 17667 of Minshall Stewart
Properties, LLC, pursuant to 11 DCMR 3100 and
3101, from the April 20th, 2007 decision of
the Zoning Administrator, that the buildings
on the subject single lot constitute two
buildings for zoning purposes in the C-3-C and
R-5-E Districts at premises 2175 K Street,
N.W. and 1099 22nd Street, N.W., Square 73,
Lots 83, which are multiple condominium lots,
883 and 884.

On October 9th, 2007, the board
completed public testimony, closed the record
and scheduled its decision.

On October 23rd, the board
requested a number of post-hearing documents
by October 19th, 2007.

Those filings were submitted on
that date from the appellant and from the
opposition party. Exhibit 32 and Exhibit 33,
respectively, in your case folders.

Madam Chair, we also have a third

filing that was submitted this morning from
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the appellee, which is DCRA, which is a motion
for enlargement of time.

So finally, the board is to act on
the merits of the appeal, and on the motion to
dismiss, on the basis that -- well, let me
add, that at the October 9th hearing, the
attorney, Steve Gell, representing Florence
Harmon and Tom Shultz of the opposition party,
orally requested a motion to dismiss on the
basis that the appellant must be the property
owner.

That completes the staff's
briefing, Madam Chair.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Thank you,
Mr. Moy. Okay. The first issue, then,
preliminary issue I think we should deal with
is the motion for enlargement of time by DCRA
to file a brief in this case.

That the board just received this
morning, and the basis for that motion is that
the transcript wasn't available for them in

time, or for the filing deadline of October
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19, 2007.

I would comment that the other two
parties did manage to file their briefs in a
timely fashion and they're quite thorough, and
I think that DCRA's presentation 1in the
hearing was also quite thorough. So I would
not be inclined to extend the time because I
think that would then mean extending the time
for decision making in this case, and I don't
think that is necessary for us to make or for

me to make an informed deliberation on the

matter.

Others?

MEMBER LOUD: I would agree with
you, Madam Chair. I think we have enough

information to move forward.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Any
other comments?

[No response]

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: So the
consensus of the board, to deny the motion for

enlargement of time by DCRA. Okay.
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Then moving on to the next
preliminary matter, which I think was
identified by Mr. Moy, and that is the motion
to dismiss by the intervenors on the grounds
that the appellant is not the owner of the
building, that they are representing to be
owner of the whole building which is -- this
whole case 1is about one building or two
buildings and what do we refer to it as.

In any event, with respect to that
issue, whether or not they're the owner of the
building and that they're not, that they
therefore should be denied the opportunity to
file this appeal, I would suggest that we
would deny that motion because appeals, which
are set forth at 3112 of our regulations,
allow any person aggrieved by any order,
decision, determination, etcetera, to file an
appeal, and that is different from bringing an
application for a special exception or a
variance, 1in which case you need to be the

owner, and the regs specifically refer to the
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owner with respect to applications and for
variances and special exceptions, which this
is not.

Are there any other comments by
board members on that issue, whether to
dismiss because the appellant is not the owner
of both buildings?

[No response]

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Then
it's the consensus of the board to deny the
motion to dismiss.

So then we get into the -- oh,
there's one other preliminary question, it's
not exactly a motion, I don't think, but I
want to address it, up front, before we get
into the merits, and that is that the
appellant is arguing that the ANC letter dated
October 9, 2007 not be afforded great weight.

We afford the ANC great weight
when it meets the requirements set forth in
the statute and our regulations for great

weight, and one of the requirements is notice,
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and then the other aspect of this argument is
that they filed late. They didn't file seven
days in advance of a hearing.

I would say with respect to the
late filing, that it is common practice of
this board, I would say that we often waive
the seven days, particularly for ANCs because
we want to get the input of the community's
representative body, and usually there's no
prejudice to doing that and I don't believe
there's prejudice in this case.

The other aspect 1is the notice
question. Apparently they did not put on
their agenda notice of this particular
application. And I think that it's good
practice to put on an agenda certainly the
notice of the applications that the ANC is
going to be hearing. That gives the applicant
or the appellant, or whoever, the opportunity
to see that it's being considered by that
body, and be allowed to -- and the opportunity

to go and hear what's being said, and, in
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fact, perhaps to participate.

It also gives the community an
opportunity, those people in the community who
may not be following, per se, this case, to
see that, oh, this is coming up, and they want
to go and they want to "weigh in" as well.

However, I do find it persuasive,
there's a letter from Mr. Gottlieb Simon, from
the office of the ANC, that notice is not
required, and therefore, they're not 1in
violation of it. So I don't think that there
is a case for denying the ANC its great weight
in this case, and that means addressing the
issues that they raise.

I would say that when I reviewed
the letters -- and we can go back to this
later, though. Their later letter refers to
an earlier letter that addresses the variance
application and they actually address a lot of
issues such as adverse impacts, etcetera, and
they don't actually get into, too much, to the

legal question which is before this board, is
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this one building or two?

Any comments about the "great
weight" issue? Okay.

So this is an appeal of the Zoning
Administrator's decision on a question asked
by the appellant. According to the ZA
decision, or letter, which is Exhibit No. 4,
the question was:

You have asked me for
determination of whether the structures
referred above, paren (2175 K Street and West
end Place) constitute one building or two for
the purposes of the applicability of section
1709.20 of the zoning regulations of the
District of Columbia.

And the Zoning Administrator
answered that they constituted two buildings
and found that just because two buildings were
permitted on one permit, that that wasn't
controlling.

He looked to the definition of

building in our regulations set forth at 199
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and found that was controlling, and in this
case these Dbuildings had no above-grade
communication which 1is referenced 1in our
definition, which 'm sure we'll get into
later, and found that the communication that
existed was below grade and below the main
floor of the building, and that either
building could be raised without affecting the
other.

So the question before wus 1is
whether the Zoning Administrator erred in
deciding that these structures were two
buildings, and I think it is appropriate, at
least for us to look at the definition of
building in evaluating this and that's at 199,
and in part it says when separated from the
ground up or from the lowest floor up, each
portion shall be deemed a separate building
except as provided elsewhere in this title.

The existence of communication
between separate portions of a structure below

the main floor shall not be construed as
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making the structure one building.

This structure does consist of two
-- I don't want to put much weight on my
words, building structures, but it's two
parts, and one 1is residential and one 1is
office, and one of the questions is is there
a connection, and does that connection
constitute communication under the regs.

it was the subject of a BZA order
in 1980. Is that order controlling? There
are a lot of questions floating around on this
and so I want to try and see if we can focus
on some of them in order.

I think the first place we might
want to look is that BZA order in 1980, and
that was BZA Order No. 13148 in which the
board granted a variance and special exception
related to the original construction, in which
it treated the structure in certain, in ways,
by getting at this wvariance and special
exception relief, and the appellant argues

that in that order it was clear -- I think the
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appellant thinks it clear that these two parts
were treated as one building and DCRA and the
intervenors argued that that order is not at
all clear, that it was treating these two
parts as one building.

And if you look at the words of
that order, it refers to the situation in all
different ways. It refers to the project. It
refers to portion of the structure. It refers
to building.

Also I think it might be useful --
199 also defines structure as anything
constructed, including a building, the use of
which requires permanent locations on the
ground. So I think our first task would be to
look at that order and see whether we thought
it was definitive as treating this as one
building, and what did the board rely on?
Because I think that the other very
significant question here is that there was
reference to a connection above the main floor

of the building, which that board most likely
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relied on, if it did in fact treat it as one
building.

There's a transcript of that
hearing in which a board member was talking
about how it was a single building because it
was connected at the third floor.

It was Board Member McMann and he
said the balcony in one of the units extends
past the zoning line, which complies with the
zoning requirements to join two structures.
That connection was never built.

So we have before us a building
that is out of compliance, actually, with the
order that authorized it, and it seems that
the appellant is arguing that we adopt "as a
given" that this is one building, because of
the order authorizing the building, when in
fact it wasn't built according to plans.

And he says, the appellant has
said that we do that, because all these
building permits, and certificate of

occupancy, was issued on the presumption it
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was one building.

So why don't we just discuss that
issue right now, whether or not we think we
should consider this one building based on the
previous board order, when it was not built in
compliance with that order, in particular, the
aspect of the order that could be -- if any
part of it could be argued that it was one
building, it was relying on this connection
that was never built. And I would also say
that the board order didn't address this "head
on" at all, but, you know, we've looked to the
transcript for that.

Mr. Etherly.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: Thank you
very much, Madam Chair. I think you're
absolutely right to hit this particular
question head on, because I think it really
focuses the 1lens, 1if vyou will, on this
particular case.

At the outset of this case, I was,

just putting it bluntly, I was perhaps ready
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to be squarely in the camp of the appellant
here on this particular issue.

I think upon closer inspection, as
you look specifically at the language of the
transcript, the language that's utilized, I
would tend to believe that the BZA, in the
course of its deliberative, or at least in the
course of its discussion, did contemplate the
issue of this particular balcony. I think
perhaps at best it's arguable, whether or not
that ultimately made it into the final ruling
of the BZA in that regard.

But the stumbling block that I
think wultimately sinks this particular
argument is the issue that the balcony simply
wasn't built.

One of the issues that kept kind
of emerging in my mind as we listen to the
testimony was the issue of what do you do with
the fact that the balcony isn't there now and
what does that mean for how you treat this

building, and, in particular, how you view it
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in light of the 1980 decision.

I am one who 1is always a firm
believer, where possible, in the absence of
glaring error, and oversight, to stand by
existing orders, especially orders that have
stood for so long.

But I think in this particular
instance, the distinguishing factor here is
the fact that that balcony simply wasn't
built. It creates a huge, huge issue in this
case, that I think is very hard to get around.

Clearly, there was some discussion
about other connections. I think it's fairly
demonstrable, that those connections don't
rise to the appropriate level, in terms of
being above the main 1level. They are
communications that appear elsewhere. I think
were they above the main level, and of course
we can get into further discussion on that,
they would probably be more than sufficient,
regardless of which definition you chose,

whether it's meaningful access for functional
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purpose or just some type of connection or
communication.

But I believe with respect to the
question as you framed it, the appropriate
question, my outcome on that particular issue
is by virtue of the fact that the balcony was
not constructed, that that puts this board, I
think, in the position of having to view this
case through a lens of 2007 as opposed to a
lens of 1980.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Any other
comments on this point? Yes, Mr. Turnbull.

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL: Thank you,
Madam Chair. Let me first say, for the
record, that although I was not here for the
last hearing on this, I have read the
wonderful epistle that was generated by it.
We have a conundrum here, I think, on many
levels, and I agree with Mr. Etherly, that
looking back at a previous BZA order is
difficult at best, and we do have the rather

confusing aspect of the garage and the loading
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dock intermixed in this, but -- and I think,
as Mr. Etherly has really -- according to the
strict definition of how we look at a
building, we're really looking at something
above grade, and with the exclusion of the
balcony during construction, and sort of the
miss at the time of issuing of the COO, you
hate to go back and compound something.

And vyou want to look favorably
upon the former BZA order, but I think in
looking at the fact that the balcony was not
built, I think we are troubled, we find
ourselves compounding something that isn't
correct and going forward, and just simply
glossing over it.

So I think that is a key issue,
that there was an error, that somebody missed
it in issuing the C of O, but I don't think
that we can go back and simply say, well,
that's too bad. I think we have to look at it
in 2007 eyes also, and look at what's actually

there, and how we actually 1look at these
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buildings today.

So I would go along with the fact
that we're looking at two buildings.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I think if we
look at it in today's standards, we're not
actually reversing the BZA order, because the
BZA order, first of all, didn't really address
that issue, head on, and second of all, this
building is not in accordance with that order.

So it would be like rewarding this
building for unlawfulness by continuing to
treat it that way for its own purposes, and I
think -- we can get into this later -- but
sometimes, where there's been a mistake, or
whatever, we look at the equities, and I think
in this case the equities don't fall in favor
of continuing to treat it as one building for
the purpose of TDR, certainly.

That's where I think the ANC comes
in as far as, you know, equities go, and what
it would mean would be not looking at adverse

impacts on the community if it were to build
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additional floors, or whatever additions it
wants to do. That it would just have, do as
a matter of right, almost, based on its having
built this building out of compliance with the
board order. So I certainly don't think we're
bound by that.

MEMBER LOUD: I don't think
there's very much I could add but I also agree
with each of you, and I think that from the
transcript that sort of wundergirded the
earlier order, there was some degree of
discussion about the two structures not being
one building, and then some of the
commissioners asked questions about the third
floor balcony, and I'm paraphrasing -- said,
you know what? I'm kind a sold on the idea
that this is one building, even if it's a
technicality, because this balcony connects
the two Dbuildings, and as we obviously
learned, the balcony was never built.

So the order seems to have been

premised upon something that never occurred
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and the whole argument that it is a single
structure is kind a built on sand.

So I'm in agreement with each of
you on this point.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. So
that leads us to the Zoning Administrator's
looking at the building, or building today,
and finding that there are two buildings
because they don't have any above-grade
communication, and looking to the definition
of building in 199, which defines as one
building when there are two different
structures, 1f they have the above-grade
connection, or communication. Communication.

So we heard evidence in the
hearing about what kind of connections or
communication exists between these two
structures, and I believe that the evidence
showed that they did not have that kind of
communication or -- well, let me hear from
others.

I mean, we certainly heard about
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you know, connections maybe are access below
grade, such as in the parking garage, but I
don't believe that there was any above the
main level.

I mean, 1f my memory serves me
correctly, we don't even necessarily have to
determine whether there's access or anything
like that. I think that there wasn't even a
connection above the main floor.

Do others 1zrecall the evidence
similarly?

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: And just to
be certain that we're talking about all of the
relevant connections, as I recall from our
testimony, clearly, the fire doors and the
parking garage, it was undisputed that those
two connections were clearly not above the
main level.

I believe there was the issue of
the -- and I want to be sure I'm correct in
terms of referring to it -- there was the

issue of the loading dock and there was
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substantial discussion about the walkway or
ledge, however you might want to characterize
it, and I am not certain if it was resolved

that that ledge area was clearly below the

main level.

I think that was clearly the
position of the appellant, based on what you
used as your starting point, your measuring
point, 1f you will.

So I just want to be sure that my
colleagues are in agreement on those two
points as well.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. I've
been looking, right now, at West End Place
Condominium Association's post-hearing
memorandum at page 4, page 4E, and they say,
and I think this is how I recollect it, figure
14 of intervenor's exhibits is simply a plaza
or patio adjacent to the condominium building
that stops at a brick wall of the office
building. It fails as a connection or

communication, for several reasons.
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First, this plaza does not provide
an access to the office building because there
is no opening in the office building at that
level.

Second, is not covered as required
under the prevailing definitions of
connection, citing the McBride case.

But third, it is on a level below
the level of the first floor of the
condominium building and two floors below the
first floor of the office building and one
story below the grade level of the condominium
entrance on 22nd Street.

I mean, 1t seems to me 1if it's
below, it fails on that reason alone.

MEMBER DETTMAN: Madam Chair, if I
may add something, and like Mr. Turnbull, I
was not present during the hearing. However,
I have read the record in its entirety.

And while we're on the subject of
what communications, what connections we're

going to consider in looking at this case in
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a 2007 lens, which I agree with, I believe,
while going through the transcript, there was
some reference to the ventilation shaft and
the grates that cover the ventilation shaft,
and the roof cap, I think it was called, on
the roof that covers the ventilation shaft,
and I think it was sort of -- that was couched
in a way that was another connection that
could be considered in deciding this case.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I just want
to note, also, though, that in the appellant's
post-hearing submission, that the first thing
they say is the only relevant question in this
appeal 1s whether the Zoning Administrator
responsible for issuing the building permit
and certificates of occupancy for the original
structure, in 1981 through '92, determine that
the structure was a single building for zoning
purposes based on the definition of building
in effect at the time of BZA approval in May
1980.

If that's the only question, then
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we don't even have to go into all this, the
issues about 1is there access? Is there
communication? However, you know, I think
that we can, and I think that certainly that
first -- the original BZA order didn't rely on
any kind of wventilation or anything to that
extent, that we're talking about here.
COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: I would
agree, Madam Chair. I think the importance of
figuring out kind of how you deal with the
1980 order speaks to -- again, I kind of used
the expression, lens. But this may be an
arguable point and I don't think it's
necessary for us to get here today, kind a
given where we are. But I think part of the
discussion was what was the standard in 1980
around connection, and, in particular, this
idea of functional purpose or meaningful
access, 1f you will, and we talked, at some
length, about kind of interpretations of the
Goto case, 1if you would. I tended to think

that the Goto case, although it didn't speak
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at length on this issue, and we got into
conversations about dissenting opinion,
concurring in part, dissenting in part. To an
extent, I was willing to buy, I think, part of
the argument that the appellant was making
with respect to the type of connection that
existed between the buildings. I think had
the balcony been built, that would have been
more than sufficient.

I think there's perhaps still a
need to talk about this issue of -- as you
indicated, the plaza or patio, as the
intervenor speaks to at page four, in terms of
making sure we're clear about finding that
that is indeed below grade, because I think if
I'm clear on the appellant's argument, there
is an argument that that is not in fact below
grade.

that if you take your starting
point from another street, then you in fact
are at the appropriate to interpret that. If

I'm correct.
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Now I'm not saying that's the
right outcome, but again, as was indicated in
the intervenor's motion -- and I'm reading
from page four at a point, what would be 3E,
where it reads, quote:

"Since appellant has always
claimed that the two buildings are a single
building that takes its height from the K
Street entrance, appellant cannot now claim
that the first floor of this alleged single
building is at the level of the entrance of
the condominium building, a story below the K
Street grade."

So I just want to make sure that
we're kind of clear on what our reading is of
that particular argument, cause I think one
that impacts how you deal with that patio or
walkway area.

But I think even if you accept
that argument on the part of the appellant, I
believe the intervenor's case 1is still

successful in terms of this particular
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argument, cause even if you accept that, by
today's standards, talking about functional
purpose, talking about access, I think that
space, that walkway, that patio, wouldn't
satisfy the definition of connection by
today's standards, even if we were to take
that reading in a favorable way.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I just want
to bring to your attention that the definition
doesn't talk to grade, it talks to below the
main level.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: Of what?
What would Dbe vyour main 1level in this
particular building?

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I think they
looked at both buildings and said it was below
the main level of the floor of both buildings.
At least that's what is set forth on page four
of West End Place Condominium Association's
post-hearing memorandum.

It says it 1is a level below the

level of the first floor of the condominium
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building and two floors below the first floor
of the office building, and one story below

the grade level of the condominium entrance on
22nd Street.

And in the definition of building,
it says the existence of communication between
separate portions of a structure below the
main floor shall not be construed as making
the structure one building.

So I don't think we have to get
into the grade per se.

MEMBER LOUD: As you chew on that,
Mr. Etherly, and I know you are --

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: Well, let
me --

MEMBER LOUD: You want -- okay.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: At Exhibit
19 of the appellant, page eight, where the
appellant discusses alternate building
connections, the submission reads:

The building also includes a

second area of communication between the two
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structures that is above grade and functions
as an alternate connection -- the alternate
building connection. the office and
residential structures are connected to a set
of fire doors off the rear loading dock, a
shared loading dock available for use by both
the residential and office components.

Because the building is
constructed on a lot that slopes downward,
approximately 10 feet from north to south,
this connection is located in a portion of the
building that is clearly above the adjacent
finished grade and therefore counted in the
building's gross floor area.

The alternate building connection
allows for physical passage between the two
structures and enhances communication and
connection between them.

Now it's still talking about the
fire doors, and again, I'm not necessarily
saying that I'm swayed by the argument. I

just want to make sure that we're clear that
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we're not accepting that argument, and I
wanted to be sure that the same argument
wasn't also being made about that patio or
walkway connection as well, again because of
the downward slope, and if you have a
different starting point in terms of where
your grade is at -- and I think that's what
the intervenor is getting at -- you can't flip
and say that you're using your grade from some
other location when it's always been for other
purposes, K Street.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: What I'm
saying is we shouldn't be talking about grade.
We should be talking about the main floor, and
that's why I don't think this is applicable.
Even though they're similar, maybe. But
because of slopes, that affects the main level
differently, and the reg specifically speaks
to below the main floor.

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL: You're
basically saying the main floor is the lobby

entrance, where you come into the building.
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that's the main level?

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Well, I
didn't exactly say that. We were talking
about --

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL: I just
wanted to clarify.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I don't know,
usually it is, but we're talking about two
buildings, two --

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL: Two
buildings; right.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Or two
structures, which gets confusing. But what
I'm saying is I don't see it in our evidence
that it's above -- there's a connection above
the main level.

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL: Right.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Whatever main
level may be identified, I don't see it here.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: I mean,
perhaps just to kind of inform my thinking --

an again, ultimately, I'm not certain if it
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would have an impact, cause again, under
today's standards, at least as far as that
patio and walkway, that wouldn't be
sufficient.

But perhaps through the Chair to
OAG, I want to make sure that I'm reading the
appellant's argument, I'm just focusing on the
appellant's argument now, reading that
argument correctly in terms of the discussion
of the fire door, and maybe the patio.

And again, this 1s ©perhaps a
little bit of an academic conversation but I
just want to make sure that we satisfactorily
dispose of I think the arguments that the
appellant is making about how you interpret
the issue of grade and the downward slope.

So I just want to make sure I'm
not missing it, cause I think there's -- I
think the appellant is suggesting that there's
a different main floor compared to what the
intervenor 1is arguing.

And maybe we don't "buy that." I
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just want to be sure that we're clear in
saying we don't buy that argument.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I just want
to be clear what you're asking OAG, because we
don't want to bring OAG into our
deliberations.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: We're not
under a motion at this particular point in
time, so -- well, no, no, it's a public
meeting, so you're correct. But let me
clarify what I'm asking.

I want to be sure that I am
adequately representing the argument that I
thought the appellant was making.

Ultimately, it may end up still
not being, not amounting to "a hill a beans,"
because it doesn't, from the standards of
today, conform with the idea of what a
connection is.

But I just want to make sure that
we are disposing of the right argument, and I

think part of the argument was that those

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

54

loading dock connections are in fact above
grade from the appellant's perspective, and as
such could be viewed as sufficient
connections.

I think what I'm hearing from my
colleagues is that no, they are not, nor is
that walkway patio, even if you were to
presume that that walkway patio area is a
connection, which I'm not suggesting that it
is. But perhaps I'm just trying to make sure
I'm clear 1in disposing of that fire door
argument .

I think part of our discussions
were assuming that we all were in agreement
that those fire doors are in fact below grade.
Below the main floor. Let me put it that way.
Below the main floor.

So that's what I was seeking
clarification from OAG on, more of a, perhaps
just an understanding of the appellant's
argument for clarity's sake as opposed to, you

know, a reading on zoning reg stuff.
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CHAIRPERSON MILLER: The only
thing I'll say 1is it sounds more like a
factual issue to me, where you think they're
located. But I will tell you that the
definition of building, which is what we're
dealing with, says when separated from the
ground up or from the lowest floor up, each
portion shall be deemed a separate building
except as provided elsewhere in this title,
and the existence of communication between
separate portions below the main floor shall
not be construed as making the structure one
building.

I think you have to determine for
yourselves what you think is the main floor or
one or both buildings. It's a factual
question.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: Gotcha. So
the question to my colleagues is perhaps just
drawing out into starker relief here, the
issue of, are we all in agreement on what the

main floor is?
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COMMISSIONERR TURNBULL: Is that
for the purposes of the discussion around the
fire doors or the ledge?

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: Both.

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL: Okay.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: Both.

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL: I can see
with respect to the ledge, very clearly, that
it may affect the analysis somewhat, but, for
me, i1t would not affect the conclusion at all,
based on Mr. LeGrand's testimony about
functionality and the only purpose for that
ledge being to access grades and that -- I'm
persuaded by that testimony and the
conclusions to be drawn --

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: And I would
agree with that. I would agree with that.

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL: On the
fire door piece, I'm going to defer back to
you and maybe hear a little bit more about how
that would affect the conclusion.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And I believe
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Mr. Etherly, vyou're looking at an earlier
pleading by the appellant, and I just want to
note, 1if I'm looking at this correctly, it

doesn't look, in the most recent post-hearing

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY : That
there's a reference to that --

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: --
submission, that, yes, that the appellant is
even arguing that point at this juncture in
the proceeding. But I believe that the two
buildings aren't lined up exactly the same,
and therefore the main floor of each one may
be a little bit different.

But I don't believe in this case
there is a connection or communication below
the main floor.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: Thank you,
Madam Chair, for the impromptu opportunity to
just kind of review a couple a things.

I'm still, not, not troubled,

cause I think the ultimate outcome, as Mr.
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Loud indicated, is most certainly not impacted
by the ledge or the patio that we've referred
to. I am perhaps simply trying to make sure
that that fire door issue is dealt with
appropriately, Dbecause I think from the
standpoint of today's standards, in terms of
communication, connection between buildings,
fire doors, in my opinion, would most
certainly satisfy the definition.

The issue is, of course, are those
fire doors appearing in this structure at the
appropriate level? I think the argument, all
around, from the intervenor here, 1is that
clearly they do not, and I just simply want to
be sure that we're 1in agreement on that
because I recall there was another argument
presented by the appellant with respect how
you view that.

Now again, there's a lot of stuff
going on here because part of the argument
was, hey, one, we had a decision in 1980,

which we relied upon, that clearly viewed this
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as one building. I think we've disposed of
that question and put that to rest.

So the 1issue 1s how do you now
deal with this issue.

Part of the argument, in addition
to the 1980 piece on the part of the
appellant, was we have other factors which,
while they may not satisfy the technical
definition, we have other factors which speak
to interpreting this as one building. I'm not
swayed by that.

You know, that's kind of almost
like the totality of the circumstances. If
you look at the whole building in the context
of how it's used and set up, hey, it's one
building, and I'm not going there.

I'm simply trying to make sure
those fire doors are dealt with in the correct
way, and in order for those fire doors not to
constitute a connection, they would have to be
of course below the main level.

So I just want to make sure that
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that question is clearly answered by us.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I mean, we
can look for that, but I think if that were
so, 1f they were above the main level, that it
would be in our face, that the appellant would
be making that point wvery strongly, cause
that's what we've been talking about.

So the fact that we even have to
search I think makes it very unlikely -- from
my memory of the hearing, I think I remember
seeing that you had to go down and through
these doors and stuff, and that it was
actually below the main level.

But we can look for it in the
pleadings, if you would feel, you know, more
comfortable.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: No. I
mean, I don't think it's a -- you know, I
don't feel as though I'm the mouse in the
labyrinth here. I mean, I think it's clear at
page eight. Now granted it's --

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Page --
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COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: I'm looking
at page 8 of Exhibit 19, of what is the
appellant's statement in support of 1its
appeal.

Now when you compare that to what
was submitted by the appellant at Exhibit No.
32, which 1is the post-hearing submission,
there most certainly is -- thank you very
much, Mr. Turnbull. I'm stealing some of Mr.
Turnbull's documentation.

There 1is clearly not a major
placement of that argument, up front and
center, and i agree with you -- there's not
fanfare with respect to discussion about the
fire doors off the rear loading dock.

At page five, under conclusion,
there is a reference again, to kind of that
overall totality of the circumstance, 1i.e.,
the building -- and I'm reading verbatim.

"The building has not been
substantially modified since its original

construction and it continue to exist as a
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single building on a single record lot with a
single roof, featuring multiple roof
structures, shared courts and rear vyards,
shared parking access, shared parking and
loading, and a shared measuring point, which
are all relevant indicia for zoning purposes."

Again I understand, or at least I
tend to agree with I think the direction of my
colleagues, that that argument perhaps isn't
as compelling as the appellant might want it
to be in terms of especially looking at what
wasn't built as a result of that 1980
decision.

I just want to simply make sure
that we're just doing with those fire doors ,
and, you know, I don't want to "beat a dead
horse," or for that matter, even a horse that
might not necessarily factor in the race at
the end of the day.

But I just want to make sure that
we're clear, that if we're not counting those

fire doors as connections, it's because we're
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finding that they are in fact below the main
level.

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL: Madam
Chair, Mr. Etherly, I was just going back
through the record for the October 9th
hearing, and at that point Ms. Harmon
testified, and I'm just going to read her
comment .

"And I have to tell you, I never
knew about the below-ground fire doors. I
never knew where they went. There is an alarm
on them, so the residents do not use them.
Similarly, tenants of the office building
cannot gain access to the condominium
building. There is no passageway between the
two buildings. So I think even though there
is a theoretical connection with the fire
doors, they're really for an emergency exit
only, from that level. It's in a utilitarian
level and I think, again, as part of a main --
it's not a main connection. In fact it's

really not an accessible access or
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communication between the two buildings, which
I think, if vyou're really 1looking at
connection, you're really looking at something
that people are going to be using.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: But it's also
below the main floor.

COMMISSIONER TURNBULL: It's also
below the main floor.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Right.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: That's the

point. If we're all in agreement that it's
below the main floor, the fine. I just want
to make sure I understand that. That, to me,

is still not clear. Again, I apologize for
this meandering kind a 20 minute, you know,
kind of conversation on this particular point,
especially because I didn't highlight it to my
colleagues in executive session.

But I just want to make sure that
we're all clear that the main floor is where
and what.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: How do you
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define main floor?

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: Exactly.
What are you using as the main floor? I think
that it's just an important point, that I want
to be sure is not left as an unspoken
assumption, that we just -- you know, the main
floor is something different.

MEMBER DETTMAN: Madam Chair,
perhaps I'm looking at Exhibit E -- yes --
Exhibit E of BZA's Exhibit 19, which shows
sort of a section of the building. Page three
of that exhibit. And it appears that the
office portion of the building is labeled --
there's a 1label that says "office, ground
level," and on the residential portion of the
building there 1is a '"residential, ground
level."

And so 1f we could sort of swap
the term ground level with main floor, which
I think would be a safe thing to do, you'll
notice that the residential ground level is

lower than the office ground level.
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And so if we were able to find
somewhere in the testimony, somewhere in the
record, that the location of the fire doors is
below the residential ground level, I think
that may allow us to draw the conclusion that
this actually 1is the fire doors, the
connection to the fire doors is actually below
the ground level.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Could
I interrupt you for a second?

MEMBER DETTMAN: Sure.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I'm actually
surprised to find that main floor is defined
in our definitions as the floor of the story
in which the principal entrance of the
building is located. Does that help? It
helps me.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: So what's
your principal entrance?

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: It's not the
underground parking garage. It would be --

normally, yes, it would be probably the lobby,
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or the first main floor of a apartment
building or office building. Yes. Where the
principal entrance is. That's usually -- the
principal entrance 1is usually at the lobby.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: If you look
at -- and I apologize for not having an
exhibit number -- but my colleagues will
recall the transparent binder of photograph
submissions that was provided by the opponent,
and there are a number of pictures which refer
to the fire doors to which I am referencing.

And in particular, it's at figure
14, a view showing below-grade fire doors in
alley beneath terrace. Then figure 15, a view
showing below-grade fire doors 1in alley
beneath terrace. And then also figure 16,
same caption view, showing below-grade fire
doors in alley beneath terrace

I'm comfortable finding that those
are below the main level. I mean, perhaps
I've just been a little too doggedly committed

to just making sure we're clear on that. I

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

68

mean, I don't know, maybe I'll blame it on Mr.
Tabbs in his absence, just because, you know,
these two cases are where -- I mean, all cases
are where you're trying to just make sure we
get the right outcome, and I just want to make
sure I'm not "missing the boat" on those fire
doors.

But I'm comfortable moving
forward, Madam Chair, and simply finding that
those fire doors occur below the main lobby
level and we can move forward.

MEMBER LOUD: I think also, Mr.
Etherly, if you look at the exhibits you just
pointed to, 1in concert with Mr. LeGrand's
testimony, that he went out to the building
on, I think it was September the 6th, and he
viewed the bottom portion of the residential
building, he walked through the lobby, he
personally observed the fire doors below
grade, and I'm lifting his testimony directly.
That would just further support I think what

you're highlighting about the photographic

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

69

exhibit.

I don't know if that sort a hits
you right where it needs to be, where you need
to be hit, but I do recall him testifying to
that effect.

COMMISSIONER ETHERLY: No, you're

absolutely correct, and that is indeed, you

know, reflected in my notes as well. So the
"hit" is very much on target. I'm comfortable
moving forward, Madam Chair. I think we've

more than adequately discussed it.

I'm not hearing any compelling
interpretations to the contrary with respect
to that particular interpretation, you know,
so I'm comfortable moving forward.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Are
there any other comments? I guess we were
talking about whether there are any
communications above the main level of the
floors, and I think the conclusion is that
there aren't, and that's what the definition

of building refers to when it's talking about
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two structures becoming one building.

Are there other comments in
general? Or I can go through some other
points.

Okay, that was the main point of
the zoning administrator's determination. The
other point that he stated was that each
building could be raised without affecting the
other, and that doesn't seem to even be an
issue in this case, okay, so I don't think we
even have to go there.

If we go to finding that we don't
have to rely on what was built because of the
1980 order, even though it was built not in
accordance with that order, and then whether
the ZA was correct in using today's standards,
even though I'm not even clear that 199
building definition, I believe that was in
existence in 1980, so I think they actually
were probably looking at the same definition,
and, in fact, one of the board members was

also commenting about access.
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So I'm not even sure that it's so
different right now, even though we have some
case law on that question.

I just want to touch briefly on
the question about the roof structures, and I
just would note that the applicant also said,
you know, they only treated the roof structure
special exception relief Dbecause it was
treated as one building. But I don't know.
I mean, I don't think we have to decide that.
But when I was looking at the roof structures,
regulations, they also refer to building or
structure, etcetera.

So I don't think that that's
definitive. For instance, 411.2 says:

When 1located below, at the same
roof level, with or above the top story of any
building or structure, penthouses shall be
subject to the provisions of, etcetera.

And finally, I think that
applicant raises the question, equitable

arguments, that, you know, because they've
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been given all these certificates of occupancy
and building permit, that they should now be
treated as one building for equitable reasons,
and I find that kind of hard to swallow, in
that here's a building that is unlawful, in
the sense that it was built out of compliance
with the board order, and so I don't think
equities favor that.

And then the question was also in
the context of the TDRs, 1709.2, well, to
consider it for purposes of applicability of
section 1709.20, and it seems to me th
equities would favor having the board take a
look at any adverse impacts that might occur
as a result of the additional building. The
equities would not favor giving matter-of-
right status and the benefits of no review to
a building that was built, again, out of
compliance with the order.

Any other comments?

[No response]

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: With respect

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

73

to giving the ANC great weight, I think I said
this earlier, but basically the ANC's reports,
if you've looked at and do give great weight
to, go to the advers